
Town Administrator/ 

Clerk Corner 

Changes Ahead 

We said goodbye to David Torgler 

the beginning of July as he 

accepted a new position closer to 

home.  We wish him the best in his 

new position as the Town 

Manager in Cedaredge, Colorado. 

Jennifer Hewes, Treasurer, 

deserves a big shout-out for 

holding down the fort in the front 

office.  While we are reviewing 

applications, the Town is still 

seeking someone to fill the Deputy 

Clerk position.  This position 

works closely with the front office 

staff and utility customers and is 

critical to making sure things run 

smoothly. 

And while the Town Board 

undertakes a search for a new 

Town Administrator/Clerk, I’ve 

agreed to help out on a part-time 

basis.  I’m around intermittently 

for the next couple weeks, 

however once the kids are back in 

school, you’ll find me in the office 

on Fridays and a couple 

afternoons a week.  If you need 

assistance or have questions the 

front office can’t answer, don’t 

hesitate to contact me at 

clerk@townofoakcreek.com or 

(970) 846-4582.   

Mary Alice Page-Allen 

Interim Town Administrator/Clerk 

 

Town Board Matters 

The Town is meeting with Sam 

Light, Deputy Director, from 

Colorado Insurance Risk Sharing 

Agency (CIRSA), the Town’s 

insurance carrier, on Thursday, 

August 1st for training and 

information.  The August 8th 

regular Town Board meeting has 

been cancelled, however a joint 

meeting with the Town Board 

and Oak Creek Fire Protection 

District Board members has been  

 

 

 

scheduled for Monday, August 

12th at 6 p.m. to discuss the Fire 

District’s pending Impact Fee 

Schedule.  The next regular 

Town Board meeting will be 

held on Thursday, August 22nd 

beginning at 6 p.m. 
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Socialize, improve fitness,  

and have fun! 

10:45 a.m. 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

Gentle exercise, tai chi  

and balance.   

No experience necessary.  

Appropriate for almost anyone 

and can be done seated. 

South Routt  

Community Center 

227 Dodge, Oak Creek 

OAK CREEK 

PARKS & RECREATION 

Please take our survey or check out our Fall line-up  

of youth and adult programs and classes. 

Info on the website too:   

https://townofoakcreek.com/parks-recreation/  

The South Routt Medical Center 

would like to welcome Kathryn 

Schlatter as our new District  

Manager. Kathryn will be replacing 

long time district manager Ken 

Rogers. Ken and wife Melissa will 

be moving to Port Townsend, 

Washington. Please stop by and say 

hello to Kathryn. 

As Fall approaches, we are 

encouraging everyone to try and 

book their appointments early. And 

if anyone is in need of a sports 

physical, be sure to call us ASAP as 

those slots are filling fast.  

(970) 736-8118 

 



 

 

 


